
 

Jubilee Jottings 

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club              September 2023 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

    
 

 

  Carts and Buggies should not be driven over tees and greens. 

 In fact: carts should be kept well away from greens. 
 

 

Congratulations to the 2023 Medal of Medals Winners 

 

 
Gordon Paterson 

Congratulations to Gordon who has won back to 

back Medals 

 

 
Di Murphy 

Congratulations to Di who has now won an even 

half dozen Medals. 

 
Due to a clash with other North East District Golf Association events on Sunday 22

nd
 October,  

the 3 Person Ambrose sponsored by Fraser Jeffrey Finance has been postponed. 
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Guide to Golf Etiquette 
If you are ready to go, play your shot. 

There’s the honour system and then there’s ready 

golf. The rules dictate that the player farthest from 

the hole plays first but this can really slow down the 

pace, especially over a friendly 9 holes on the 

weekend. Instead ready golf is simply being ready 

to take a shot when it is your turn. This means being 

prepared, having your clubs ready and not having 

three practice swings at the ball. 

 

Thank a  

Green Keeper Day 

Wherever you play golf, the game is only made 

possible and enjoyable due to the hardworking 

professionals who maintain our beloved courses. 

All golfers should be grateful for the efforts of 

greenkeepers every day, but BIGGA (British & 

International Golf Greenkeepers Association) is 

once again hosting a specific date for everyone to 

participate in Thank A Greenkeeper Day. 

This year's occasion took place on Tuesday 12 

September. Thank A Greenkeeper Day happens just 

once a year, but it takes a year-round effort to keep 

golf courses playable and in top notch condition. So 

don't be afraid to say thanks to your greenkeepers at 

any time. 

Welcome to 

New Members 
The following were approved as new members. 

Full Members:  John Fitzgerald 

   Tony Kelly 

   Tom Bloom 

   Ben Robertson 

   Tamara O’Connor 

   John Huntington 

   Chris Heard 

   Rod Linton 

   Patrick Kelly 

Country Member: Angus Williams 

Junior Under 18yrs Archer Hill  
    

Please make our new members welcome 
 

Coring of the Greens 

Help Wanted 
Tuesday October 24

th
 is the day for the Coring of 

the Greens. If members are available to help on that 

day it would be greatly appreciated. 

Juniors 

Congratulations to all the kids who played in the 

junior tournament today, saw some unbelievably great 

golf shots, highlights were a couple of 2s , one of 

which was very very close to a 1 , well done Baxter . 

We were blessed to have a typical North East ripper 

of a spring day, Credit to Simon and Matt and all the 

volunteers on having the course in exceptional 

condition, best it’s been for some time . Huge thanks 

to Bill for running the BBQ , Mick , Andy and the 

parents and grandparents for giving up their time to 

help the kids get around the course and do the scoring.  

Well done kids, we have some real stars in the group . 

Regular Thursday junior clinics and competitions start 

up again next Thursday , starting time will be 4:30 

now , giving the kids a little more time to get to the 

course after school.  

 

Congratulations Liane 

Back in May Liane Graham won Jubilee Golf 

Club’s Best Pennant Player Award. To top that 

achievement she was announced as the NE Best 

Pennant Player at the NEDGA Championship 

Dinner at Benalla. 

Liane was presented with the award by the NEDGA       

Linda Terry at Chiltern in September.  

  

Rule of the Month 

Tee Ups through the General Area 

Mark the ball position. 

Clean the ball if necessary. 

Tee the ball up in the original position. 

 

This does not also allow you to find 

a Preferred Lie 
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Joan Rosser Day 

The ladies had an enjoyable day celebrating Joan 

Rosser Day. Joan was a Life Member of Jubilee GC 

and kept the social life at the club in high gear as well 

as taking on official roles. The event was secret 

partners stableford. The winners' prizes were 

presented by Joan's daughter, Glenis Johnstone to 

Vicki Moorhead and Josie Fitzsimons. 

 

Veterans Report 
Jubilee Vets numbers are slowly improving along 

with the weather and the course is in really great 

condition. Last Monday 12 players attended 

Howlong NE Vets day with Jackie O'Brien the only 

person to bring home a prize. 

At the September board meeting the Vets 

presented a check for $7,000.00 and a request that 

this money to go towards the refurbishment of the 

toilets in the clubhouse. 

The next North East Vets event is at Wodonga on 

the 30th October; in the meantime we hope to see 

an increase in numbers at our Monday events. 

 

Community Raffle 
This year the tickets for the community raffle have 

increased in price from $30 a book to $50 a book, 

from the $5 per ticket the club will receive $3.  Last 

year we sold over 300 books but it is always a lot of 

work for those trying to collect these books from 

members either sold or unsold so we have decided 

to only get 200 books this year, this will give us a 

fundraising amount of $6000 if all books are sold. 

As the Vets have asked for their donation to be put 

towards the upgrade of the toilets, money raised 

from the raffle will also be added to the toilet 

upgrade fund.  All members are asked to 

enthusiastically sell as many tickets as they can. 

This will give us at least $13,000 to go towards the 

necessary improvements. 

. 

What’s on in October? 

Tuesday 10
th

 Ashley Neave Invitation Day 

Thursday 12
th

 Ladies Pairs Championships 

Saturday 14
th

 Mixed Pairs Championships 

Monday 23
rd

 Vets at Wodonga 

  Ladies Monthly Medal 

Tuesday 24
th

 Coring of the Greens 

Saturday 28
th

 Men’s Monthly Medal 

 

What’s on in November? 

Saturday 4
th

 Men’s Pairs Championships 

Tuesday 7
th

 Melbourne Cup Day 

Thursday 9
th

  Oaks Day Par 3 Chicken and  

  Champagne Lunch 

Thursday 16
th

 Ladies Closing Day & AGM  

Saturday 18
th

 Men’s Monthly Medal 

Sunday 19
th

 Diggers Day  

Monday 20
th

 Vets at Myrtleford 

Thursday 23
rd

 Ladies Monthly Medal 

Saturday 25
th 

Closing Day 4 Person Ambrose 

 

 

 
 

20
th

 September     Adrian Speziale (11
th

) 

23
rd

 September      Shane Andrewartha (5
th

)  

23
rd

 September     Ian Dinsdale (3
rd

) 

25
th

 September     Pat Ernst (10
th

)  

 

Only Golfers will 

Understand. 
 

Counting on your opponent to inform you when he 

breaks a rule is like expecting him to make fun of 

his own haircut.    

 

Nonchalant putts count the same as chalant putts  

 

It's not a gimme if you're still away.   

 

The shortest distance between any two points on a 

golf course is a straight line that passes directly 

through the centre of a very large tree.  

 

You can hit a two acre fairway 10% of the time and 

a two inch branch 90% of the time.  
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NE Championships at Benalla 

   
NEDGA Women’s Championships were held at Benalla on 5 – 7th September.  

The NE Foursomes held on Monday 5
th

 was a great fun day, but without any success for Leeanne, Di or Val.  

On Tuesday Leeanne is doing well and won a ball with good nett score, only 2 behind the winner.  

Val had one good shot for the day and won the B Grade NTP on the 13th. (If you're wondering what Smelly 

Balls are, it is a reusable air freshener).  

Although the course had been extremely wet it had dried out a lot and been very good, even with a fair bit of 

run. 

 

Membership 

Cards and Receipts 
Membership fees are now due. Prompt payment is 

appreciated.  

 

Membership Cards and Receipts will be available in 

the Clubhouse in mid-October 

 

Golf Quip 
The difference between an ordinary player and a 

champion is the way they think. 
Patty Berg 

 

Next Meeting 

of the board will be held on Tuesday, the October 

17
th

 of October at 7.00 pm and any items you want 

addressed at that meeting should be sent in writing 

to the secretary. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
This Club has a well-deserved reputation for 

insisting on rules compliance. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jubilee Golf Club AGM 
The Annual General Meeting is due to be held on Tuesday December 5th. 

 

If you are interested please consider nominating for a board position. 
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The Kerl Cup 

  
        Winners of the 9 hole Ambrose                                            Runaway Winners of the Trivia 

         Allison Gilbert, Fraser Jeffrey                                               Brian Luxford, Andy Walker 

                    and Glenn Ryan                                Sean Ievenieks, Mark Donaldson, Matt Kerlin and Jim Martin. 

 

  
           Runners Up of the 9 hole Ambrose                                           Craig Kerlin, the Quizmaster   

          Tashi Tenzing, Shane Andrewartha                                                   with the Coodabeens 

                       and Michael Cordier

Trivia Scores  
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